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	Item


	Details and/or action agreed
	Action for and date

	1
	Presentation by Paul Gordon – British Safety Council
A copy of the slides is attached to the email which was sent out with these minutes.

The presentation centred on a safety training package that is free to use for schools to use.

It can be used to compliment the schools curriculum and is marked by teachers at the school 

Other key issues were:

· PG confirmed that the scheme could be made available for Youth and Community Groups
· PG confirmed that the pass marks are validated by BSC

If any borough wants further information then they should contact Paul Gordon – contact details on the last slide.    
	All



	2
	Minutes of the last meeting 

Accepted
	

	3
	Matters arising 

None
	

	4
	Further innovations for future meetings

On behalf of Garry Mann TW introduced the following proposals

· Following a meeting with London Councils there is an offer to use part of their web site to exchange policies and other information 
Group agreed that this was a good proposal - provided that the H&S part of the site is password protected and that those participating undertook to keep their document up to date.

· Constitution review

A hard copy was circulated and  a soft copy will be sent out with these minutes

Initial comments received were:-

a) The role of Secretary is no longer filled by London Councils

b) Can the group be expanded to include well- being?
All to submit comments to TW and Gary Mann before the next meeting 

· Proposals for 5 minutes of fame
TW outlined the proposal that all attendees to the group will have the opportunity to have a 5 minute slot. During this time they will be able to inform the group about an issue of common interest. Examples could be what their annual objectives are, what projects they have recently completed, a task that went very well or not, a conference they had recently attended and the lesson leant etc etc.

All agreed that this would part of the next agenda

· Benchmarking

Agreed that the survey monkey tool can be used.

All agreed to contribute to the areas that they want to see benchmarked – TW / Garry Mann to ask before the next meeting

· Contacts list 

All agreed that this would be held on the London Councils site in future

Agreed with CR that we would have a primary contact and secondary contacts. TW / G Mann to send out the draft list to all before loading onto the site


	TW

All
All

GM

TW/GM

	5
	Election of Vice Chair

Gary Mann was elected at the last meeting – no other nominations since received.

TW said that the group could have more than one vice chair and encouraged anyone interested to make contact.
	All


	6 
	HSE update

Group agreed that the HSE representatives should be invited to stay for the entire meeting in future

In response to questions notified in advance BH said:-

· The “Sensible Risk Management” web page is still active and the scheme is still live

· It was too early to anticipate what changes to health and safety legislation would be made following the election however Lord Young has been asked to review business regulation which could include health and safety 

· With regards to the previous Governments “Health and Worklessness” programme – there is a similar undertaking in the new Government programme.
Other information supplied by BH:-

· Recent prosecution at Lincoln Council

Asbestos contractor found not to be competent and the Council was fined £10k and the contractor £4K

This demonstrates the duty to manage asbestos in this case in a school. This is especially important in system built schools.

GS asked about the position regarding schools outside local authority control; BH replied that additional visit would be made to these schools

MF asked if health and safety in waste collection was now a priority; BH confirmed that it would be especially; HSE would look to contact especially those local authorities in the areas of the Olympics in 2012. 

· Recent Prosecution at Buckinghamshire 

Death of a waste contractor led to a £280K fine and £50K costs

· Recent Prosecution in Northamptonshire

Employee crushed between two vehicle – leading to a £210K fine 

BH stressed the importance of good workplace vehicle management

· Grave digging

BH detailed a new practice of stacking bodies between concrete slabs. Group discussed the risk involved to those digging these graves

BH asked if any council has done a risk assessment in this area he would like to see a copy 


	BH/MR
All to note

All to note

All to note

All



	7
	Future Presentations

Andy Furness is attending the next meeting the chair of the IOSH fire safety group

All to submit questions and issues that they want covered during the presentation 

	All

	8
	AOB 

One query regarding risk assessment of those working around moats

Group discussed issued and resolved that contact should be made with National Trust and/or English Heritage


	

	9 
	Date of Next meeting 28th September
	


Minutes of the London Health & Safety Forum
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